Merry Christmas and a happy New Year!

During spring Charley (who retired
last year) did garden work and
carpentry at home at Vindogatan.

And by July 1 Ingemo retired, just like
her collegue Torsten (who’s the one
i shown in this picture - not Charley).

Ingemo and her brothers (with help
from husband and wives) also did some
. work on their property in Blekinge.

As usual we spent part of the summer |
hiking about 100 miles through fields
and woods in our home county of
Skéne.

Ingemo also participated in two

5 km races in Malmo, in one of them
accompanied by daughter-in-law
Annette.

In April we spent a few
days in Paris, and later
traveled for a few weeks
in the northeastern part
of the USA .

On December 1 we all
got together to celebrate
Charley’s 65th birthday.
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